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Youth Group News:February 11 from 10a.m.-1p.m. 
Youth Mass and lunch. Videos and experiences from 
NCYC will be shared. Everyone is welcome. Please 
bring a dish to share. 

 

Parish Social - Euchre Party: February 10, 2018 after 
the 5:30p.m. Mass, in the gym. Bring your favorite 
appetizer. Tea, lemonade and water provided. Every-
one is welcome! Please come and enjoy a fun evening.  
Questions may be directed to Lisa Wagoner. 

Still Needed: Volunteers to make 4 dozen 
cookies or brownies. This is for the Manna 
Mission Meal held on February 27. Please 
contact Lisa Wagoner at 812-593-0790.  
Thank you, in advance. 

The Children’s Choir will be singing 
at the 10 a.m. Mass on February 11 
with the Youth Group. Practice will 
begin at 9a.m. All children and youth 
are welcome! 

Parish & School Maintenance Position: St. Mary 
Catholic Church, Rushville, is seeking an individual 
to fill a paid, full time Maintenance Personnel posi-
tion with benefits. Mr. Tom Giesting has decided to 
retire at the end of the 2017-18 school year. This 
person will provide cleaning, set-up, and light 
maintenance for the parish and school buildings and 
parish grounds. The ideal candidate will be a hard- 
working, faith-filled, and self-directed person with a 
basic knowledge of building repair, carpentry, and 
painting, as well as physical fitness to lift and move 
items. Position could start any time after March to 
aid transition with Mr. Giesting. If interested, please 
contact Fr. Gries, with your resume, at 765-932-
2588 or frgries@stmaryrush.org. 

Each week a picture and bio of an RCIA candidate or 
catechumen will be in the bulletin. This week, Jessica 
Ripberger is the featured candidate. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
     Hello! I am Jessica Ripberger. I am married to Brian  
Ripberger, son of Chris and Deb Ripberger. We met in 
college at Purdue. We were married here at St. Mary’s 
on August 15, 2015. Together we have a son, Joel. He 
was baptized into the Catholic faith here at St. Mary’s. 
I am originally from Commiskey where I grew up on a 
small show pig operation. I take pride in my profession 
as a veterinary technician but currently work for an ag-
chem company. I enjoy reading and helping Brian when I 
can with our show cattle operation. 
     I grew up in a southern Baptist church where I was 
very involved in youth group, Bible school and church 
camps. During that time, we floated around to a couple 
of different churches. Like most college students, I 
strayed away from church. After a year of marriage and 
seeing our son baptized into the Catholic faith, I felt  
God’s call to truly become one as a family and join the 
Church. I feel very blessed to have attended St. Mary’s 
since my marriage to Brian, and I can’t wait to officially 
become part of the Church family. 

RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults) Class 
TODAY, February 4, 2018. Commandments 5 & 6. 
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                      Sunday Offerings 
                    January 28, 2018 

                  
Adults (137 Envelopes + 11 Loose Checks)$     7,788.00 
Youth  (2 Envelopes)      $             2.00     
Loose     $        402.00 
Total      $     8,192.00 
Weekly Budget (2017/2018)  $    -8,000.00 

                                                                                +192.00                           

 

Sunday 1/28/18    $     8,192.00 
Regular Maintenance & Utilities  $          25.00  
Votive Candles    $          52.00   
Food Pantry          $        510.00                    
Preserving our Heritage   $        500.00  
Criterion    $          20.00 
Propagation of Faith   $        530.00    
TOTAL 1/28/18   $     9,829.00 
 
Mass Attendance 1/28/18 -  650 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MARRIED COUPLES RENEWAL RETREAT, Feb. 17 - 

Sponsored by the Connersville Deanery at St. Mary, 
Rushville. The retreat will be held on Saturday, February 
17 from 1-8:30p.m. Cost is $50 per couple, Dinner 
included. Space is limited and the deadline to register is 
February 7. Make checks payable to ‘Connersville Deanery’ 
and mail it, with the form provided, to St. Mary Catholic 
Church, 512 N. Perkins St., Rushville, IN  46173. 
 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 

                         
                                                                  

 
 

  
 
 
 

Mass Schedule:   February 5 - 11 

Monday            8:30a.m.         Betty Shanahan 
Tuesday            8:30a.m.         JoAnn Herbert 
Wednesday      8:30a.m.         Laura Keefe 
Thursday          8:30a.m          Charles & Thada 
                                                    Ariens 
Friday                8:30a.m.       Jim & Helen Ewing 
Saturday           5:30p.m.         St. Mary Parish 
Sunday              7:30a.m.     Joe & Myrtha Moran 
                           10:00a.m.        Jo Ellen Durbin 
                             
No 6:30p.m. Mass on Tuesday, Feb. 6. (Parish Mission)

       Adult Faith Opportunity 
               BIBLE STUDY 
     Psalms: The School of Prayer 
       

                  No Bible Study in February. 
Bible Study will resume in March. 

February 4 - Parish Mission 
February 11 - Session 17 

 
 
 
Date  Pledge Cards           Pledge Amount 
1/25/18         211                   $38,385 
Goal                            432           $19,541 
% of Goal                   49%              196%                  

MARRIED COUPLES RETREAT REGISTRATION 

Couple Names _____________________________ 

Phone _______________________ 

Email ____________________________________ 

Dietary restrictions __________________________ 

Do you need babysitting?   Yes_____  No _____ 

If yes, age of children _________________________ 

February Food Pantry Needed Items: Canned Soups 
and Ravioli.  Thank you! 

The RCIA Rite of Sending will be celebrated at the 
7:30a.m. Mass on February 11.  Please keep 
Catechumens: Dillon Noah and Megan Lower and 
Candidates: Carl Harcourt, Jessica Ripberger, Dana 
Valdez, Clayton Lower and Courtney Smith in  
your prayers. On that day, our community sends 
them forth to celebrate the Rite of Election and 
Call to Continuing Conversion, at 2p.m., with 
Archbishop Charles Thompson, at St. Peter and 
Paul Cathedral.  

SLEEPING MATS FOR THE HOMELESS:  The 

Sodality is sponsoring a work day to help make the mats 
on Monday, February 12 from 2-7p.m. at the K of C 
Hall. Soup and drinks will be available. Come enjoy 
food and fellowship while working. There are several 
steps involved, so there is something for everyone to 
do! Call Mary Delay for details, 765-465-3542. 



Staff                                         

Rev. Jeremy M. Gries, Pastor 
frgries@stmaryrush.org      
Debbie Spaeth, Administrative Assistant 
dspaeth@stmaryrush.org  
Jill Kuntz, Administrator Religious Education 
jkuntz@stmaryrush.org       
Amaranta Kemple, Youth Group Coordinator 
akemple@stmaryrush.org 
Sherri Kirschner, Principal 
skirschner@stmaryrush.org 
Ashley Busald, School Secretary 
abusald@stmaryrush.org 
 

Parish Office Hours                                          
Monday-Thursday......8:30a.m.-4:30p.m.    
Friday………………….8:30a.m.-Noon     
 

Our St. Mary Prayer Line 
Regenia Ripberger 765-561-1179                                                                                                      
Lisa Wagoner        812-593-0790 - 765-663-2444   

                                                 
Parish Council - Chair: Shawn Adkins    

Finance Council - Chair: Elbert Gordon 

School Commission - Chair:  Susan Spaeth 

 

Baptism 
Call the parish office for scheduling.   
                                                                            

Reconciliation/Confession 
Saturday…4:30p.m.- 5:15p.m.                                                          
Tuesday…...6:00p.m.6:25p.m. 

Marriage  

Engaged couples must meet with the Pastor to com-
plete initial marriage paperwork at least 9 months  
before the anticipated wedding date and prior to  
making any other arrangements concerning the  
wedding. 

Abortion Alternatives  
Birthline   Mon.-Fri. 317-635-4808         
Option Helpline    24/7    1-800-712-HELP 

Servers –  February 10 & 11 
   Sat.     5:30p.m.    Kate & Anne Thoman 
   Sun.  7:30a.m.    Glen Harpring, Bradley Krieger, 
                                  Adam Leising 
 10:00a.m.    Macy & Nick Hoeing,         
                Savanah Snow 
Lectors—February 10 & 11 
   Sat.     5:30p.m.     John Blankman 
   Sun.    7:30a.m       Allen Leising 
            10:00a.m.     Laura Neuman & Emily Spaeth 
Extra-Ordinary Ministers - February 10 & 11 
Sat.       5:30p.m.     Bob Dwenger, Barb Musgrave, 
                                   Tom Giesting 
Sun.  7:30a.m       Gary Nigh,  
                                   Ken & Nancy Schroeder 
            10:00a.m       Kevin & Debbie Banks, 
                                  Amaranta Kemple 
Ushers February 11  
            10:00a.m.      Clara Kemple & Kirah Banks 
Ushers for February, 2018 
    Sat.      5:30p.m.    Bob Meer & John Meyer 
  Sun.    7:30a.m.    Brian & Grant Hill 
   10:00a.m.    David & Brayton Schultz 
Ministers to the Sick: 
February 5 Jerry Rudolf    February 12 Jeanie Spaeth   
Money Counters:   
Feb. 5      Kathy Dean, Debbie Banks, Robin Land, 
                Sheila Zwickey 
Feb. 12   Rose Hoeing, Jane Niccum, Margie Liggett, 
                Linda Shanahan 
Food Pantry Volunteers:   
Feb.  5     (Restock) Marty Connerly & Dave Moeller 
Feb.  7     Lori Ernstes, Denise Hoeing, Susan Hoeing 

February Birthdays: 
February  8 - Edna Wehr 
February 15 - Marilyn Schroeder 

Welcome to St. Mary Parish!  You are invited to stop by 
the parish office and register to become a part of our  

parish family. 

New Parishioners 

Ministry Schedules ST. MARY CATHOLIC CHURCH 
512 North Perkins Street, Rushville, IN 

   Parish: 765-932-2588  †  School: 765-932-3639 

The Annual Spring Rummage Sale benefitting the 
St. Mary School PTO will be held at the 
CONSERVATION CLUB (1204 E ST RD 33) 
on Friday, March 2 from 9a.m.-5p.m.and Satur-
day, March 3 from 9a.m.-1p.m. Please start 
gathering your donations. Drop off for the sale 
items will be on Thursday, March 1 from 9a.m.-
6p.m. at the CONSERVATION CLUB. Anyone 
wanting to donate items for the bake sale may 
also bring those items to the Conservation Club 
on Thursday. Contact Rya Meo (561-0226) or 
Susan Spaeth (561-3124) with any questions. 


